
 

 

 

 

WOTTON UNDER EDGE LIONS CLUB  

A Charitable Incorporated Organisation 

Grant Making Policy 
 
1. The Objects of Wotton under Edge Lions Club  
 
Under the terms of the Clubs’ Constitution, Trustees apply funds at their discretion, making 
grants where they believe that their contribution will make a real difference.  We can only make 
grants in furtherance of our charitable objects; these details of the Objects of the Club are 
shown in the Annex to the document. 
 
 
2. Priorities for Support 
 
The number of applications that can be supported is, of necessity, limited to the amount of 
funds available for distribution in any one year.  The Trustees have determined that the 
priorities for funding will be: 

− subject to other elements of the Trustees grant-making policy, no restrictions are 
imposed on the purpose for which a grant may be made; thus applications for support 
towards capital projects, other projects or core costs are considered; 

− as there are numerous Lions Clubs in the UK, applications from Wotton under Edge 
District Area and surrounding districts are generally given a priority, with those in the 
county of Gloucestershire also being considered.  Trustees also consider international 
funding requests referred to them and by the Lions International organisation; 

− candidates for support and/or grants are all considered on their own merits, following 
investigation by the ‘Community Services Committee’.  However, given that most of 
the available funds are raised within the local community, those candidates that are 
local are given special consideration.  Using the former as a guiding principle the 
following are examples of areas adopted for support: 

∗ Local charities - youth groups, groups working with the elderly, residential and 
nursing homes, individual appeals; 

∗ Youth and children’s organisations - sport related groups or individuals, 
scouting and guiding, youth club activities, young people undertaking overseas 
assignments; 

∗ Community facilities - relief of hardship for individuals and families, village hall 
projects, community group initiatives. 

 
The above priorities in this policy will be reviewed every year (or more often if deemed 
appropriate by the Trustees), and may be changed in accordance with the Trustees’ view of 
the most effective application of available funds at any point in time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 








